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Suzanne: 

We had a beautiful wedding, a beautiful son, and everything was perfect. It really was. We had 
everything we could have wished for. 

Josh: 

She was just a happy-go-lucky person who would always be there when anybody needed them. 

Anastasia: 

She was fiercely independent. She drove, she did not require any assistance at all 

Suzanne:  

I was first diagnosed with multiple sclerosis when my first baby boy, 8 years ago, was just 6 weeks 
old. 

Anastasia: 

When Mum had her first stroke, we were actually quite devastated 

Peter: 

What really troubled me was when I got spread of the melanoma into my brain. I realized I was stage 
4. 

Tim James: 

My father was diagnosed with non-Hodgkin's lymphoma in 2001. He was 61  

Cathy: 

Christopher was diagnosed for the first time in July 2003 with Acute Lymphoblastic Leukaemia. 

Suzanne: 

I didn't understand what it would mean for me, and how it would impact our lives as much as it did. 

Josh: 

Hodgkin's lymphoma affected Mum in a lot of ways. I suppose the most dramatic way was that she 
lost a lot of weight. She became very weak and frail. 

Anastasia: 

Things that changed for Mum after the stroke was not being able to drive, not being able to have a 
conversation 

Peter: 

Of course this was a huge blow to my family, my partner and my son, in particular, were absolutely 
floored by this. 



 

Tim James: 

It was really hard to see dad fighting cancer. I wanted to do more. There were times when I felt quite 
helpless.  

Cathy: 

 I felt a bit like a failure as a parent because I hadn't, one, picked it up, or two, managed to stop this 
from happening to my child. 

Suzanne: 

We had to sell our house, my husband had to give up his job.  

Tim James: 

I remember he just really broke down one night and really found himself struggling to have the 
determination to keep going.  

Peter: 

Once the spread was discovered we thought that it was going to be a very short time before I was 
going to die.  

Cathy: 

We had a big celebration after Christopher's first transplant and then found out two months later 
that he had relapsed. 

Tim:  

Because we're now in our fourth remission. We’re not as excited as other families probably are, 
because we've been there before and you don't want to have that, I guess it's all good now and then 
suddenly it's not. 

Anastasia: 

When I compare what she was like when she first had the stroke to how she is now, the 
improvements have been remarkable. That has been as a result of the medication and the treatment 
that is available to her. 

Peter: 

I am very much aware that had I got this disease ten years ago I would not be alive now and that is 
just a big difference that these drugs have made to the population in general not just me. 

Suzanne: 

I was very lucky to be accepted into a drug trial for a medication that has proved to be extremely 
successful for me. I've been attack-free now for 7 years. 

Josh: 

I don't think Mum would be with us today if it wasn't for the medicines that we were able to use and 
Mum's still using to this day.  



 

Tim James: 

He went through chemotherapy and radiotherapy. He was also placed onto a clinical trial for a new 
drug that had just been brought to Australia and I believe that medicine made a world of difference 
to his treatment.  

Cathy: 

Without medicine, without research, without chemotherapy, without transplants, Christopher 
wouldn't be here. It's that simple.  

Suzanne: 

It's really made a huge difference, I've been able to do whatever I need to and I'm also pregnant 
again, so that's exciting. We've got another one on the way. 

Peter: 

in terms of my quality of life now, the thing that helps me the most is the fact that I have got hope. I 
can actually plan for a future.  

Josh: 

To find out Mum was in remission was just a weight lifted off not only Mum's shoulders but my 
shoulders, my sisters', my father's. 

Tim James: 

Mum and Dad still live in the same family home and he's hugely excited about becoming a 
grandfather as my wife and I expect our first child in days. 

Anastasia: 

It has enabled her to have six very good years and in those years, she has seen her granddaughters 
marry and she has also seen four great grandchildren. 

Tim: 

I think the next chapter in Christopher's life would be learning to be normal… Rather than, thinking 
about  'do I have to go to the hospital today?’ 

Suzanne: 

My name's Suzanne, I have multiple sclerosis, but it's not going to beat me. 

Peter: 

My name is Peter Yorke. I am a melanoma sufferer but now I am planning for my future.  

Tim James: 

My name's Tim, and my dad, Bruce, he's a cancer survivor. 

Anastasia: 

My name is Anastasia: and this is my Mum, Alexandra, and she has beaten the odds. 



 

Cathy: 

My name is Cathy and our son Christopher is enjoying his childhood now that he’s a survivor of 
Acute Lymphoblastic Leukaemia. 

Josh: 

My name's Josh, and on behalf of my mum, Lynn, and my family, I would just like to say thank you. 

 

~ENDS~ 


